
A POCKET GUIDE TO

POLITICAL 
ACTIVITY
BY FEDERAL EMPLOYEES
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Organize without Violating the Hatch

IMPORTANT: The Hatch Act additional restrictions on 
political activity by employees of the Federal Elections 
Commission, Federal Bureau of Investigations, Secret 
Service, Central Intelligence Agency, Nation Security 
Counsel, National Security Agency, Defense Intelligence 
Agency, National Imagery and Mappping Agency, 
Merit Systems Protection Board, Office of Special 
Counsel, Office of Criminal Investigations of the IRS, 
Office of Investigative Programs of the U.S. Customs 
Service, Office of Law Enforcement of the Bureau of 
Alcohol, Tobacco and Firearms, Criminal Division of the 
Department of Justice, Career members of the senior 
executive service, Administrative Law Judges and 
Contract appeals board members. For guidance, visit 
www.afge.org or the U.S. Office of Special Counsel, 
www.osc.gov.
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At any time offsite and not on government time
Note: Due to recent advisory opinions by the Office 
of Special Counsel (OSC), please contact the AFGE 
General Counsel’s Office for further guidance before 
conducting a voter registration drive at the worksite.

You my be able to sponsor voter registration drives 
led by outside, nonpartisan organizations, such as 
the League of Women Voters or the NAACP on federal 
property, but voter registration cannot be indentified 
with any Candidate or political party.

Registration must be offered to any individual who 
ask to register, regardless of their party or preferred 
candidate. You cannot be selective in whom you 
register to vote.
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IMPORTANT: Contributions to AFGE-PAC are used for political purposes and are not tax deductible. 
You may give more or less than the amounts suggested, and AFGE and AFGE-PAC will not favor or 
disadvantage anyone by reason of the amount of their contribution or their reason not to give.
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Invite all employees, AFGE members and potential members 
to a meeting at work to discuss issues affecting them, then 
sign up potential members.

Post fliers about issues important to federal employees on 
bulletin boards.

Circulate fliers on federal employee issues before and after 
work at entrances to your worksite.

Hold a rally, set up a picket line or hold a press conference on 
federal employee issues. These are not Hatch Act violations. 
However, other regulations limiting these types of activities 
may apply to you or your agency.



For More Information 
and to Get Involved 
Use your personal computer at 
home to visit the AFGE website 
atwww.afge.org. 

Find out where candidates stand on our issues 

Learn more about PAC

Register to vote and encourage others to register. 

Volunteer to get involved in election 
mobilization activities in your area 

Use your personal computer at 
home to visit the AFGE website at 
www.afge.org

IMPORTANT: Contributions to AFGE-PAC are used for political purposes and are not tax deductible. 
You may give more or less than the amounts suggested, and AFGE and AFGE-PAC will not favor or 
disadvantage anyone by reason of the amount of their contribution or their reason not to give.


